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The Voice of  Squash Lake 

Mission Statement   
 

     The Squash Lake Association’s 
mission is to preserve and protect 
Squash Lake and its surrounding 
ecosystems, and also to enhance 
the water quality, the fishery, the 
wild natural habitats, of Squash 
Lake, as a public recreational facil-
ity for today and for future genera-
tions. 
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The newsletter is published in January, 
May and September.  Pease submit 
your articles, pictures & submissions 
to: 

Linda Tennessen 
russ.linda.tennessen@gmail.com 

 

The next newsletter deadline is: 

April 17, 2023 

Walking in  

     a Winter  

          Wonderland... 

Photo by Andrew Lockman 

 
The Squash Lake Association proudly participates  

in the Wisconsin DNR and the UWEX Lakes, 
Clean Boats Clean Waters Program.   
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2008 18.8’ Azure Elite Boat & trailer for sale 
Model AZ188 
4.3-liter Volvo Penta I/O motor, purrs like a kitten 
We’re the Second Owner 
Always stored on a boat lift, both 1st and 2nd owners 
Immaculate condition 
Price $14,500 
Text Don @ 262-224-0995 
Black Bimini top, Black Factory canvas cover, Bottom sounder, 
(shows depth), Radio & Speakers, Trailer with breakaway tongue (boat fits in a 24’ deep garage) 
     The boat is currently winterized, and garage stored.  We’d be available to give serious potential buyers the 
ability to take the boat for a test ride on Squash Lake next spring. 
 
f you have something to sell or give away, or are looking for something, this is the place to post it.  

Just send an email with pictures to:  russ.linda.tennessn@gmai.com    

 
SLA  BOARD MEETINGS                     

& OTHER EVENTS 
 

February 4, 2023 
 

April 1, 2023 
 

May 13, 2023 
 

June 24, 2023 (annual meeting) 
Unless otherwise noted, the meetings are held in 

the Crescent Town Hall .   
 

  Everyone is welcome!  
to attend!  

 
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

By Kathy Tournour 
Dear Squash Lake Neighbors, 
 
      Happy Holidays from the Squash Lake Associa-
tion!  Where did 2022 go?  The end of the year always 
brings reflections and resolutions for me.  2022 was a 
social year.  Entertaining was the Squash Lake theme 
for our family and we made many special memories.  
The Squash Lake Association also had a very social 
summer filled with memories.  Silent Sports Saturday 
was fun and well attended (weather permitting).  
Hanging out with neighbors, sipping on coffee and 
enjoying a donut or granola bar was a great way to 
kick off the weekend.  Our Fishing workshop was also 
a great way to socialize and learn about fishing Squash 
from fishing expert and author Craig Zarley.  The sec-
ond annual boat flotilla was capped off the social sea-
son on Squash with some brilliantly decorated boats… 
so much fun!   
     As 2023 approaches the SLA is once again looking 
forward to a new year.  We will once again hold a 
membership drive during the first months of the year – 
watch for details in January.  Of course, winter and 
spring will be busy planning summer activities for the 
summer.  We are always looking for ways to connect 
members, provide information on ways to promote the 
health of Squash Lake, and to support efforts to im-
prove the fish population.  As always, any suggestions 
from lake residents are welcome.  (...cont in next column) 

(...Continued) 

   I would like to close this with a book recommen-
dation.  If you are like me and are always looking 
for a good read then I suggest picking up Ripple 
Effects How we’re loving our lakes to death by Ted 
J Rulseh.  The book covers the many challenges 
facing lakes in Wisconsin, Minnesota and Michigan 
and solutions for a sustainable future.   
     My family and I wish you a happy and healthy 
new year. 
 
Kathy Tournour 
920-912-3883 
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 A Short History of Gudis Landing 
                                   By Linda Tennessen 

     
      Last fall I asked Janet Appling to share with me any back-
ground she knew of Gudis Landing.  Between her memories 
and the 1940 census...   
 
     Anton Gudis was born in Lithuania in 1895 and later came 
to America.  Ac-
cording to the cen-
sus, Anton and his 
wife Antoinette 
were renting a house 

in Crescent, Wisconsin in 1940.  They paid $8 a month in rent!   
 
      I couldn’t find when he bought the land, but Janet recalls that he 
bought the Squash Lake property in the 40’s for pennies on the dol-
lar for back taxes.  He owned both peninsulas on Long Lake Road as 
well as most of the surrounding lakefront property.  He also owned 
some Squash Lake property on Crescent Road.  He farmed the land 
until lake property became popular, at which time, he sold some 
land.   
 
     Anton Gudis donated the land for the Squash Lake boat landing 

about 70 years ago in the 1950’s.    At first,  he was going to donate 
a parcel down the peninsula, near what is now Dyreby’s but didn’t 
feel that there was enough room for parking so he was persuaded to 

create it where it currently is.  

 
The Lake is Sleeping  

By Marj Mehring 
     
     The lake is sleeping in its blanket of ice & snow.  Now during this winter season we can make plans for 
next summer.  Would you like to be able to recognize Eurasian Water Milfoil easily  and be able to spot it 
growing in the water?  Protect your water front area.  The divers ap-
preciate all help spotting EWM plants.   
 
     I am planning on leading several training sessions on spotting and 
marking EWM plants.  Also  for plants in the shallows (arms length 
deep or less), how can you remove them completely.  The classes 
will be held on the water near interested people’s property.   
 
     All you need is an interest in protecting your lakeshore, a little 
time, and someway to get on the water.  Any type of water craft, ca-
noe, rowboat, kayak, stand up paddle board, even a mask & snorkel 
or floating devise all work well.   
 
     To participate in this fun and important activity contact/email 
Marj Mehring at dm.mehring@gmail.com 
 

mailto:dm.mehring@gmail.com
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New Water Point Sign at Gudis Landing 
 

     Water points help the firefighters identify lakes and streams in case it 
takes alternate water sources to exit extinquish a blaze. 
 

 
 

 

                 Ice Fishing Safety & 
             A Request from the DNR 
 
     MADISON, Wis. – The Wisconsin Department of Natural Re-
sources (DNR) is asking the public to report any observations of 
mudpuppies they may accidentally catch while fishing this winter. 
Data collected from these sightings will help determine the distri-
bution and range of the species statewide.  
     Mudpuppies are Wisconsin’s only fully aquatic salamander and 
can be found in streams, rivers, ponds and lakes year-round. Due 
to their elusive behavior, surveying can be difficult and labor-

intensive. However, because mudpuppies can be a common bycatch during the winter ice-fishing season, of-
ficials are hoping that anglers will share their mudpuppy observations with the DNR this winter. 
The DNR encourages those who catch a mudpuppy while fishing to snap a picture of it, then gently remove 
the fishing hook and release it back into the water. Try not to touch the mudpuppy too much because amphib-
ians have sensitive, permeable skin. 
     “Observations from the public are incredibly valuable,” said Lena Carlson, DNR Conservation Biologist. 
“Every report allows the DNR to have a better idea of how mudpuppies are doing in the state. This infor-
mation will show us where we will need to direct future management efforts to help declining populations.” 
Once considered a common amphibian species in Wisconsin, evidence suggests that populations may be de-
clining. They have been listed as a species of special concern in Minnesota and are currently threatened in 
both Iowa and Illinois. Wisconsin’s mudpuppy populations have not been studied extensively, and there are 
still many unanswered questions. 
     More information about Wisconsin's mudpuppies and other herpetofauna can be found on the Herps of 
Wisconsin webpage. 
     Mudpuppy observations and photographs can be submitted to DNRherptiles@wisconsin.gov. Please in-

clude location details and any pictures that 
were taken. 

https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/EndangeredResources/Animals.asp?mode=detail&SpecCode=AAAAE01042
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/WildlifeHabitat/herps.asp
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/WildlifeHabitat/herps.asp
mailto:DNRherptiles@wisconsin.gov
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Squash Lake Fisheries Committee 

by Dale Smith,  
 

     This past June a trip was taken to Pelican Lake to meet with Jeff Griffey, Chairman of Pelican Lake Fish-
eries Committee. They were in the process of completing a 40 fish crib project. A lot was learned from the 
trip. A special thank you to Jeff for spending time with us and answering all our questions. He even volun-
teered to help us when we get our project started. The 2 biggest things they emphasized were to have lots of 
vertical height in the cribs, and to place a number of cribs fairly close together. They had underwater pictures 
of fish on their cribs. It was very impressive. At the next Squash Lake Fisheries Committee meeting, it was 
decided to start a project to construct 4 cribs of larger size and place the 4 together in the lake. A prototype 
crib was to be built by fall and the rest constructed in the spring. They would then be placed in the lake in the 
late spring or early summer. 
 
     The first step was to get prices and develop a budget for the project. The next step was to secure the build-
ing materials. We got off to a good start by securing about 70 cement blocks for free. They were donated by 
Andrew Lockman, a neighbor on Long Lake.  Cement blocks are needed to weight the cribs so they sink and 
stay in place. Getting the blocks donated was a real boost for the project. Jeff had mentioned that Nicolet 
Hardwood in Laona had worked with them on some special deals for wood. After a call, it was arranged for 
us to pick-up a load of lumber 4”x 6”x 10’ at a great price.  The gentleman we worked with was Steve Cor-
nell. He was great ! Thank you Steve! He actually ended up donating the wood. I asked about slab wood for 
filler in the cribs. They didn’t have any available, but said 
we could have some 2”x6”x10’ for free. Another trip was 
made to pick-up a load of that lumber. To cut down on the 
weight of the cribs, it was decided to use some 4”’x4” lum-
ber. This would have to be purchased. The last item needed 
were threaded steel rods. These were ordered form Home 
Depot. Unfortunately, they took a long time to get and re-
sulted in the prototype crib not being built. Materials are 
stock piled and covered for the winter. Construction will 
start in the spring. A definite location for where the cribs 
will placed is still to be decided. It will not be in front of 
someone’s personal property. If the project is a success, 
additional cribs may be built. 
 

 
 

FISH CRIB REQUEST 
 

NAME   ___________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS   _________________________________________________________ 
E-MAIL   ___________________________________________________________ 
PHONE   ___________________________________________________________ 
COMMENTS   _______________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Send requests to Dale Smith, Fisheries Committee, 2621 Oak Lane Drive, Rhinelander or e-mail to 

dws2621@gmail.com.  Fish crib locations will be selected based on date request is received and location. 

 

mailto:dws2621@gmail.com


6 

    
A Baby Alone in the Woods 

By Linda Tennessen 

 
     When fawns are discovered all by themselves, it is im-
portant to know they are not abandoned and should be left 
alone.     Fawns are an interesting wildlife story that is worth 
noting. They are only six to eight pounds when they are born 
and are very vulnerable. They are protected by their camou-
flage and a lack of scent. 
 

Once the fawn is born and is licked clean by the mother, it is left alone. Because it has very little scent, it is 
protected from predators. Although left alone, the mother will be close by watching and ready to defend the 
baby, if needed.  A couple of times a day, the doe will return to the fawn so it can nurse. Typically, the doe 
will move the fawn to new locations when this happens. This prevents a build-up of scent in one particular 
area.     The fawns grow quickly and will start nibbling vegetation within two to three weeks. Once fall comes 
and they lose their spots in exchange for a typical coat of fur, they will weigh 70 to 80 pounds. 

     If you should happen upon a fawn that appears to be abandoned, please leave it alone. The doe is close by 
and will return to take care of it. Being left alone is nature’s way of protecting the helpless baby. 

SQUASH LAKE,  
A PLACE TO COME  

HOME TO 

 
 

Town of Crescent 
 
 
 

           Joel Knutson, Chairman     Tracy Hartman, Clerk 
          KylaWaksmonski, Supervisor I     Carla Fletcher, Treasurer 
          Michael Pazdernik, Supervisor II 
 

 
Visit www.townofcrescent.com for town information and to sign up to receive emails.   

 
 

 



7 

 

 
   

Join Now for 
2023-2024 

You can fill out and mail the form below to  
Tom Eggert or  

visit our website and  pay by credit card or PayPal 

$25 

Join the Squash Lake Association (squash-lake.myshopify.com)  
  

Squash Lake Association Membership Form 
  

Name(s):  

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Lake Address: 

____________________________________________________________________________________     

Email:______________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone#______________________________________________________________________________ 

I would like to help with (circle your choice):   boat inspections,   EWM monitoring,  mailings,  or ?

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Instead, I would like to contribute towards hiring an inspector  ($12/hr. increments, please  use “Landing In-

spector” below)   

 $_____________Yearly Membership (limit 2 per property) $25.00 Dues are for January 1– December 31 
  
$_____________ CBCW & Landing Inspector  
  
$ _____________ Educational Programs 
  
$______________ Other       
  
$______________Total       (Check # __________) 
  
Mail to:  Tom Eggert, Squash Lake Association, or you can pay by credit card or pay pal @ 
                Treasurer  
                PO Box 511                                   Join the Squash Lake Association (squash-lake.myshopify.com)  
                   Rhinelander, WI  54501 
 

Thank you for your generous donation and support.  
The Squash Lake Association is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  

 (Your donation is tax deductible) 

 

https://squash-lake.myshopify.com/pages/squash-lake-association-membership-form
https://squash-lake.myshopify.com/pages/squash-lake-association-membership-form
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SLA  Board Members 

Officers: 
 

President:  Kathy Tournour 
ktournour@gmail.com 

 Vice President:  Jim McAllister 
Jimmymac7459@gmail.com 

Secretary:   Dale Smith  
dws2621@gmail.com 

  Treasurer:  Tom Eggert 
tleggert@wisc.edu 

 
 At-Large Members: 

Marj Mehring 
   dm.mehring@gmail.com 

Greg Nevinski 
squash53129@yahoo.com 

Jeff Paddock 
paddockais@yahoo.com 

Jacquelyn Whitney 
Jacqlyn302@gmail.com 

Russ Tennessen 
russ.tennessen@gmail.com 

Jay Laetsch 
jlaetsch55@gmail.com 

 

Squash Lake Protection & 

Rehabilitation District                                                                                                          

www.Squashlakedistrict.com 

District Meeting Notice 

January 8, 2023 

1:00 PM 

Meeting Format:  Zoom 

Squash Lake Protection and  

Rehabilitation District Officers 

           Tom Johansen, President 

  tomandmegjohansen@gmail.com  

 Dan Butkus, Treasurer 

   dan.butkus@yahoo.com   

 Jerod Bennet, Secretary  

                        jerod@alterrahomes.com 

 Bob Mott 

                        bobmott329@msn.com 

             Peggy Jensen 

                        Peggy.jo.jensen@gmail.com 

 

 
AmazonSmile – You shop.  

Amazon gives. 
 

     To shop at AmazonSmile 
simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web 
browser on your computer or mobile device. 
You may also want to add a bookmark to 
smile.amazon.com to make it even easier to 
return and start your shopping at Ama-
zonSmile.   
     Remember, if you want Amazon to do-
nate to Squash Lake Association, you need 
to start each shopping session at the URL 
http://smile.amazon.com, and they will do-
nate 0.5% of the price of your eligible pur-
chases.  

 

4th of July on Squash Lake  

 

     The firework displays by neighbors on the 

lake was nothing short of SPECTACULAR!  
 

https://smile.amazon.com/about/?ref=sxts_snpl_3_0_3501591742&qid=1521299421&pf_rd_m=ATVPDKIKX0DER&pf_rd_p=3501591742&pf_rd_r=1DKB9RFRB6DJ8AY4WBJ5&pd_rd_wg=66yzG&pf_rd_s=desktop-signpost&pf_rd_t=301&pd_rd_w=YEWZl&pf_rd_i=amazon+smile&pd_rd_r=fa681c33-a417-46e2
https://smile.amazon.com/about/?ref=sxts_snpl_3_0_3501591742&qid=1521299421&pf_rd_m=ATVPDKIKX0DER&pf_rd_p=3501591742&pf_rd_r=1DKB9RFRB6DJ8AY4WBJ5&pd_rd_wg=66yzG&pf_rd_s=desktop-signpost&pf_rd_t=301&pd_rd_w=YEWZl&pf_rd_i=amazon+smile&pd_rd_r=fa681c33-a417-46e2
https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=23FDTID6XJWLZ&K=2D6SYI3ZAYHQ7&M=urn:rtn:msg:20180316141746b43d4e7fcb774dd79d7e1a1c3f00p0na&R=1MV127G8JFCPA&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fref%3Dpe_830720_137586720_smi_em_ccc_l2_smi&H=FJO3MCOYBI8Y01XTUBEQDQ65CCQA&ref
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  Squash Lake Association  
News & Events  

 
Facebook & Instagram  

 
...Follow it,  

...Like it,      
 ...Share your photos  

 

Advertise your business in  
the newsletter! 

 
$100 per year—3 issues per year 

 

 

 
 

www.squash-lake.myshopify.com 
 

 Please visit our website for more up-to-date news 
and info.   

If you think something should be listed on our web-
site,  

contact Kathy Tournour at: 

   
    ktournour@gmail.com 

    
 
     If anyone has any other stories or inter-
esting facts/articles to share, please send to 
me by email.  
 
      russ.linda.tennessen@gmail.com 

The Squash Lake Association is a 
Member of : 

 
Wisconsin Lakes Association 

Oneida County Lakes and Rivers Association 

 

 Monday   Closed 
 Tuesday  Closed 
 Wednesday  4:00-2:00 am 
 Thursday  4:00-12:00 am 
 Friday  4:00-12:00 am 
 Saturday  11:00-2:00 pm 
 Sunday  12:00-7:00 pm 

(Kitchen closes 1 hour before bar closing) 

Henkel’s Town Pump 
Phone:  (715) 282-6067   


